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(3) For measuring an analyte that 
serves as a surrogate marker for 
screening, diagnosis, or monitoring 
life-threatening diseases such as ac-
quired immune deficiency syndrome 
(AIDS), chronic or active hepatitis, tu-
berculosis, or myocardial infarction or 
to monitor therapy; 

(4) For assessing the risk of cardio-
vascular diseases; 

(5) For use in diabetes management; 
(6) For identifying or inferring the 

identity of a microorganism directly 
from clinical material; 

(7) For detection of antibodies to 
microorganisms other than 
immunoglobulin G (IgG) or IgG assays 
when the results are not qualitative, or 
are used to determine immunity, or the 
assay is intended for use in matrices 
other than serum or plasma; 

(8) For noninvasive testing as defined 
in § 812.3(k) of this chapter; and 

(9) For near patient testing (point of 
care). 

[65 FR 2304, Jan. 14, 2000] 

Subpart B—Clinical Chemistry Test 
Systems 

§ 862.1020 Acid phosphatase (total or 
prostatic) test system. 

(a) Identification. An acid phosphatase 
(total or prostatic) test system is a de-
vice intended to measure the activity 
of the acid phosphatase enzyme in plas-
ma and serum. 

(b) Classification. Class II. 

§ 862.1025 Adrenocorticotropic hor-
mone (ACTH) test system. 

(a) Identification. An 
adrenocorticotropic hormone (ACTH) 
test system is a device intended to 
measure adrenocorticotropic hormone 
in plasma and serum. ACTH measure-
ments are used in the differential diag-
nosis and treatment of certain dis-
orders of the adrenal glands such as 
Cushing’s syndrome, adrenocortical in-
sufficiency, and the ectopic ACTH syn-
drome. 

(b) Classification. Class II. 

§ 862.1030 Alanine amino transferase 
(ALT/SGPT) test system. 

(a) Identification. An alanine amino 
transferase (ALT/SGPT) test system is 
a device intended to measure the activ-

ity of the enzyme alanine amino trans-
ferase (ALT) (also known as a serum 
glutamic pyruvic transaminase or 
SGPT) in serum and plasma. Alanine 
amino transferase measurements are 
used in the diagnosis and treatment of 
certain liver diseases (e.g., viral hepa-
titis and cirrhosis) and heart diseases. 

(b) Classification. Class I (general con-
trols). The device is exempt from the 
premarket notification procedures in 
subpart E of part 807 of this chapter 
subject to § 862.9. 

[52 FR 16122, May 1, 1987, as amended at 65 
FR 2305, Jan. 14, 2000] 

§ 862.1035 Albumin test system. 
(a) Identification. An albumin test 

system is a device intended to measure 
the albumin concentration in serum 
and plasma. Albumin measurements 
are used in the diagnosis and treat-
ment of numerous diseases involving 
primarily the liver or kidneys. 

(b) Classification. Class II. 

§ 862.1040 Aldolase test system. 
(a) Identification. An aldolase test 

system is a device intended to measure 
the activity of the enzyme aldolase in 
serum or plasma. Aldolase measure-
ments are used in the diagnosis and 
treatment of the early stages of acute 
hepatitis and for certain muscle dis-
eases such as progressive Duchenne- 
type muscular dystrophy. 

(b) Classification. Class I (general con-
trols). The device is exempt from the 
premarket notification procedures in 
subpart E of part 807 of this chapter 
subject to § 862.9. 

[52 FR 16122, May 1, 1987, as amended at 65 
FR 2305, Jan. 14, 2000] 

§ 862.1045 Aldosterone test system. 
(a) Identification. An aldosterone test 

system is a device intended to measure 
the hormone aldosterone in serum and 
urine. Aldosterone measurements are 
used in the diagnosis and treatment of 
primary aldosteronism (a disorder 
caused by the excessive secretion of 
aldosterone by the adrenal gland), hy-
pertension caused by primary 
aldosteronism, selective 
hypoaldosteronism, edematous states, 
and other conditions of electrolyte im-
balance. 
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(b) Classification. Class II. 

§ 862.1050 Alkaline phosphatase or 
isoenzymes test system. 

(a) Identification. An alkaline phos-
phatase or isoenzymes test system is a 
device intended to measure alkaline 
phosphatase or its isoenzymes (a group 
of enzymes with similar biological ac-
tivity) in serum or plasma. Measure-
ments of alkaline phosphatase or its 
isoenzymes are used in the diagnosis 
and treatment of liver, bone, parathy-
roid, and intestinal diseases. 

(b) Classification. Class II. 

§ 862.1055 Newborn screening test sys-
tem for amino acids, free carnitine, 
and acylcarnitines using tandem 
mass spectrometry. 

(a) Identification. A newborn screen-
ing test system for amino acids, free 
carnitine, and acylcarnitines using 
tandem mass spectrometry is a device 
that consists of stable isotope internal 
standards, control materials, extrac-
tion solutions, flow solvents, instru-
mentation, software packages, and 
other reagents and materials. The de-
vice is intended for the measurement 
and evaluation of amino acids, free car-
nitine, and acylcarnitine concentra-
tions from newborn whole blood filter 
paper samples. The quantitative anal-
ysis of amino acids, free carnitine, and 
acylcarnitines and their relationship 
with each other provides analyte con-
centration profiles that may aid in 
screening newborns for one or more in-
born errors of amino acid, free carni-
tine, and acyl-carnitine metabolism. 

(b) Classification. Class II (special 
controls). The special control is FDA’s 
guidance document entitled ‘‘Class II 
Special Controls Guidance Document: 
Newborn Screening Test Systems for 
Amino Acids, Free Carnitine, and 
Acylcarnitines Using Tandem Mass 
Spectrometry.’’ See § 862.1(d) for the 
availability of this guidance document. 

[69 FR 68255, Nov. 24, 2004] 

§ 862.1060 Delta-aminolevulinic acid 
test system. 

(a) Identification. A delta- 
aminolevulinic acid test system is a 
device intended to measure the level of 
delta-aminolevulinic acid (a precursor 
of porphyrin) in urine. Delta- 

aminolevulinic acid measurements are 
used in the diagnosis and treatment of 
lead poisoning and certain porphyrias 
(diseases affecting the liver, gastro-
intestinal, and nervous systems that 
are accompanied by increased urinary 
excretion of various heme compounds 
including delta-aminolevulinic acid). 

(b) Classification. Class I (general con-
trols). The device is exempt from pre-
market notification procedures in sub-
part E of part 807 of this chapter sub-
ject to § 862.9. 

[52 FR 16122, May 1, 1987, as amended at 65 
FR 2305, Jan. 14, 2000] 

§ 862.1065 Ammonia test system. 
(a) Identification. An ammonia test 

system is a device intended to measure 
ammonia levels in blood, serum, and 
plasma, Ammonia measurements are 
used in the diagnosis and treatment of 
severe liver disorders, such as cir-
rhosis, hepatitis, and Reye’s syndrome. 

(b) Classification. Class I. 

§ 862.1070 Amylase test system. 
(a) Identification. An amylase test 

system is a device intended to measure 
the activity of the enzyme amylase in 
serum and urine. Amylase measure-
ments are used primarily for the diag-
nosis and treatment of pancreatitis (in-
flammation of the pancreas). 

(b) Classification. Class II. 

§ 862.1075 Androstenedione test sys-
tem. 

(a) Identification. An androstenedione 
test system is a device intended to 
measure androstenedione (a substance 
secreted by the testes, ovary, and adre-
nal glands) in serum. Adrostenedione 
measurements are used in the diag-
nosis and treatment of females with ex-
cessive levels of androgen (male sex 
hormone) production. 

(b) Classification. Class I (general con-
trols). The device is exempt from the 
premarket notification procedures in 
subpart E of part 807 of this chapter 
subject to § 862.9. 

[52 FR 16122, May 1, 1987, as amended at 65 
FR 2305, Jan. 14, 2000] 

§ 862.1080 Androsterone test system. 
(a) Identification. An androsterone 

test system is a device intended to 
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